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 There will be no     

August picnic or 

meeting.  

 We are tentatively 

planning on the “Let’s 
Make a Deal” sale in 

September. 

Archival/Preservation Committee Report 
 

Members: Eulie Costello, Lori Morse, Bonnie Morse, Mark Morse 

 

We are always looking for Duxbury family photos to add to our collection. Please 

contact us and we can scan them in and return the original to you if you wish. 

Today’s photo is tomorrow’s history!  

D u x b u r y  H i s t o r i c a l  S o c i e t y ,  I n c .  

D O  Y O U  H A V E  A  
P H O T O  O F  A   

P E R S O N  O R  P L A C E  
W E  C A N  U S E  F O R  

A  M Y S T E R Y   
P H O T O ?  I F  S O ,  

P L E A S E  S U B M I T  
T O  A  N E W S L E T T E R  

C O M M I T T E E   
M E M B E R  T O D A Y !  

T H A N K  Y O U !  

 

Call for Submissions! 
 

The newsletter committee is welcome to submissions and eager to hear from you!  
We would love for you to submit a story, poem, historical piece, photos, etc,  

that we could place in the newsletter for everyone to enjoy.  

This is your newsletter—what would you like to see in it?  

Do you have a story or poem about living in Duxbury or  

about a Duxbury resident who is special to you?  

Did you write a poem or take photos when you  

made it to the top of Camel’s Hump?  

Do you have any historic photos of people, buildings,  
machinery, etc, that you would like to share?  

These are just a few ideas—we welcome any and all submissions.  

Please share your materials with a newsletter member (see names on back page)  

and we will place it in the next available issue.  

Thank you in advance for your generosity! 

 

O ur trustees have voted to cancel our previously scheduled summer picnic and 

meeting in August. The decision is based on COVID-19 which has affected the 

lives of everyone. I commend our trustees for this action and for thinking 

of everyone's health first and foremost. 

     However, we are hopeful that we can hold our annual "Let's Make a Deal" sale 

fundraiser in early September. At least let's plan on it…so save your treasures for 

this event! 

     Thanks to all and I hope you  

remain healthy and safe.  ~Donnie  



  

P a g e  2  U n d e r  t h e  H u m p  

 

V i g i l a n t e  P l a c e  

D u x b u r y  H i s t o r i c a l  S o c i e t y ,  I n c .  

 

This newspaper article ran in the Burlington Free Press on October 31, 1959. The article is about Sylvester Vigilante who lived on 
Dowsville Road during the summers.  



 

 

 P a g e  3  I s s u e  F i f t y  N i n e  

V i g i l a n t e  P l a c e  

D u x b u r y  H i s t o r i c a l  S o c i e t y ,  I n c .  

 



 
 

V i g i l a n t e  P l a c e  
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 D u x b u r y  H i s t o r i c a l  S o c i e t y ,  I n c .  
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V i g i l a n t e  P l a c e  

D u x b u r y  H i s t o r i c a l  S o c i e t y ,  I n c .  

An undated photo of the Vigilante house on Dowsville Road in Duxbury. The home still 
looks remarkably the same as it did during the 1940s and 1950s. 
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A n  I n t e r v i e w  w i t h  G r a n n y  B e a t o n  

D u x b u r y  H i s t o r i c a l  S o c i e t y ,  I n c .  

 

This newspaper article ran in  

The Valley Reporter on April 24, 1975.  

It was written by three students in  

Carol Collins’ English class at Harwood 

Union High School as part of a project 

similar to the “Foxfire” project. The  

project involved students interviewing 

local people for the purpose of learning 

what they did earlier in their lives so 

that everyone could benefit from that 

knowledge. The person interviewed in 

this article was Myra Beaton  

(“Granny Beaton”). 
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P o t p o u r r i  

D u x b u r y  H i s t o r i c a l  S o c i e t y ,  I n c .  

Vermont Homespun  ~  As broadcast by “Old Squier” WDEV  ~  Copyright Lloyd Squier  

We’ve had another Hallowe’en 

But next day there was little seen 

To indicate ‘twas much observed. 

It seemed like no one got unnerved— 

Townspeople say this one was good 

Most all the kids did like they should, 

Not like the things they used to do 

Before All Saints’ Day eve was through! 

 

There’s lots of folks around here yet 

Who braved the lickin’s they would get 

If they got caught at midnight pranks. 

And some of these still feel the spanks, 

Administered in righteous wrath 

With shingle or a piece of lath, 

Who’ve come to know the meaning, true, 

Of “This hurts me more’n it does you!” 

 

Now Hallowe’en is more controlled  

There is no reason, much, to scold 

About the door-steps that got lost, 

And even less about the cost 

Of clothes line cut and garden truck 

Deposited with dirt and muck— 

Once, language used next day would scorch 

The cabbages upon the porch.  

 

All down the street, most everywhere, 

Each telephone pole had its chair— 

And though the Parson had no horse, 

His barn would hide a “rig” of course— 

The hayrake stole from off the hill 

Astride the ridgepole of the mill 

Would look as though it took to air 

And made a dead-stick landin’ there.  

 

The meat-cart owned by Wallace Green 

Was ‘bout the queerest thing ‘twas seen, 

It rode the flag pole, just about,  

With Warren’s dog a-lookin’ out! 

The chicken coops that walked away 

And then got found by light of day, 

Gave rise to thoughts all over town— 

No kids could move those things around. 

 

Police were out in extra force,  

For there was need for them, of course. 

Although they played a losing game.  

Each year it happened just the same 

With often something really new 

Thought up since last year’s ghost went through, 

And mostly no one got to know 

The ones who always “acted so.” 

 

The ones who thought too much of grass 

Was put into a special class; 

A toothpick wedge in each door bell 

Would advertise the place they dwell. 

The “Watch dog places” was despised, 

Until the owners realized 

That they was more than half to blame 

For tic-tacs on the winder pane. 

 

Some always hollered long and loud 

That no one stopped this awful crowd, 

But after all, the damage done 

Was not so much, ‘twas mostly fun 

That secretly the folks enjoyed, 

While seeming such a lot annoyed.  

And those who’d gotten off scot-free 

Would laugh and think ‘twas quite a spree. 

 

The thing each victim tried to do 

Was make believe he liked it, too,  

For fear he’d next year get it worse 

If he should rant and rave and curse, 

As well he might. But now there’s not 

One thing that leaves ‘em really taught 

Forbearance—like they used to know 

When Hallowe’en was not so slow. 

On Halloween 
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If you have any comments or contributions for the newsletter we would love to hear from you. 
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